Administrative/Professional Committee

Regular Business Meeting

August 16, 2006

Eberhard Center – Pew Campus

Foundation Room

Present:  Marc Scharphorn, Michelle Burke, Koleta Moore, Betty Schaner, Greg Wilson, Ben Rapin (Group 4 alternate), David VanderSloot, Joseph Blythe, Jennifer McCaul, Steven Lipnicki, Linda Yuhas (HR representative).  Guests:  Mick Doxey and Pat Nanzer.

Guest Speakers -- University Club

Mick Doxey and Pat Nanzer, U-Club Board Members joined us to discuss the U-Club. It statrted back in 1963 as a Faculty Club. It is now open to all at the University, it is all-inclusive. The membership is currently a little less than 200 and they are looking at ways to boost the membership. There is a survey currently on-line and they would like feedback. It will be there until Sept. 8, until “Welcome Back” which will take place from 7 to 9 pm on Sept. 8. They would like a bigger turnout at the event. They will be sending a specific invite to all new Faculty/Staff. The current dues are $52.00 per year and can be done as a payroll deduction. Most events are free for members and their families but there may be a small cost for some events. The U-Club is a member of ACUC (American College and University Clubs) and there are some benefits for belonging. Currently for this fall, “Tailgaters” are planned, Brats/Hot Dogs will be provided, bring a dish to pass. The Golf Outing is Oct. 7, it is a scholarship fundraiser. The Last tailgate will be a “chili cookoff”.  The “Turkey Trotter” will be the last event for the fall; it will help benefit the Mel Trotter Industries. The Wine/Food symposium will be this fall; the date is to be determined. Please mark the dates on your calendar and join in for the fun.
New Employee Welcome Procedures

The New Employee Welcome Procedures were discussed. 
Cindy Roberts will send a weekly note to Michelle Burke with the name, title, and work location of each new hire.  Michelle will forward this to the AP Committee and Group membership will be determined.  The AP Representatives for that Group will then contact the new hire with a welcome note (signed by all four (sub)committee representatives) and a small gift.  They will also remind the new hire of the quarterly new staff orientation program and encourage them to attend.
The new hire list will be confirmed each month at the regular AP Committee business meeting.

Linda Yuhas reviewed the New Staff Orientation program agenda with the committee.  The new staff orientation will be the last Friday of every quarter. 

Please RSVP if attending the Sept. 29 event. Any new hire since July 1 who is benefits eligible will be invited. 

The gift for new employees (a GVSU pen) was chosen.

Group representatives will make contact with new employees within 30 days of notice from HR.

Please welcome the following new hires:

Carrie Christian (Group 2), Danyelle Thompson (2), Mary Ogdahl (6), Luanne Brown (4), Christine Chamberlain (6), Paul Harmelink (3), Beth Homrich (2), Kim Bode (5), Darlene Zwart (5), Amy Vega Boyd (5), Quincy Williams (6), Tim Tiefenbach (1), Also, two new hires from June were Stephanie Tierney (2), Daniel Fase (4).

Subcommittee Reports

The subcommittees did not meet this month, but building committees reported on progress on new/add-on to buildings. Professional Development sent out information on the Excellence Series, also an e-mail is being sent describing opportunities.

Constituent Concern

A member question about retiree health benefits was addressed.  When the benefits plan changes were put into effect last year, current retirees were notified.  However, current employees were not notified about how the changes would affect their retirement benefits.  Human Resources will take this issue into consideration and in the future will include retirement information in communication to current employees.
Newsletter

Jennifer is working on the August newsletter; look for it, information on the U-Club will be there.
Next Meeting

Under other business, Oliver Wilson will be the September speaker at our next meeting; it is possible that Tom Butcher may also be able to join us at that time.  We will discuss the work of the Intercultural Advisory Committee.
MCRI Resolution

We are in the process of drafting a MCRI Resolution. Once the draft is crafted by AP Committee members, information will be sent out to the constituents for feedback.  (Steven Lipnicki to take the lead, and AP Committee representatives will share feedback via email.) There was a motion to stand in opposition to the MCRI. It was passed unanimously with the members in attendance.

Respectfully submitted,

Joseph Blythe

